TO:

Michael McGovern, Town Manager

FROM:
Chuck Wilson, FWAC Chairman

CC:

Bob Malley, Public Works Director

DATE:

September 23, 2008

SUBJECT:
FWAC Response to Town Council Items

You have asked that the FWAC respond to several items for the Town Council. At our meeting on 9/18/08, we discussed and acted on those items.

1. Proposed No Smoking Ordinance for Fort Williams Park

A proposal was referred to the FWAC to institute a No Smoking ordinance for Fort Williams Park. Our understanding was that the recommendation was submitted as the means to control the disposal of cigarette butts in the park. Concern was expressed by Commission members that a No Smoking Policy in the Park would be virtually impossible to enforce and wouldn’t guarantee that the problem would be resolved. The consensus was that this was a litter problem and should be dealt with on that basis.
It was noted that the problem seems to be primarily in 3 specific areas (1 - the sitting area near the USS Eagle memorial,  2 – the scenic viewing area on the southerly section of the Cliff Walk, and 3 – the beach parking/picnic area) and is not generally widespread. The FWAC (unanimously) would like to recommend that we deal with this issue under our current “Carry-In, Carry-Out” litter policy by placing some additional signage in the problem areas and monitor the results. If this does not improve the situation, we will look at some other steps before looking at the need for an ordinance.
2. Wedding fees and regulations 

After discussing the issue and some options, the Commission requested that Bob Malley draft a proposal for review at our October meeting. Hopefully we’ll be able to submit recommendations to you by November 1st.

3. Goddard Mansion study status
We understand that the Town Council would like to know the status of our study on future actions regarding the ruins of the Goddard Mansion.
The consulting team of Renner-Woodworth has been assisting the FWAC on several projects. The work on the Main Entrance and Interpretive Display were first priority followed by the Bleachers and the Bunkers. The time line we are working on has always had the Goddard Mansion at a lower priority, but expecting to work on it towards the end of 2008. 
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Understanding the Town Council’s desire to come to a decision point, we directed the consultants to provide more emphasis on the Mansion alternatives. They informed us at our September meeting that they will be prepared to have workshops on this subject with the FWAC at our meetings in November and December. This should allow us to be in a position to finalize various options and determine our recommendation at our January meeting and submit the results for the Town Council’s review in late January 2009.

Hopefully, this memo will satisfactorily explain the status of the issues you requested an update on. If you have further questions, please let me know.

Charles F. Wilson

